Academic Integrity Process
Sociology and Politics Students

The Department of Sociology has developed a process for handling examples of student work where we have significant concerns about the possibility of plagiarism, unapproved use of AI tools or other actions that damage the academic integrity of your work.
Our process is designed to protect the integrity of academic work, promote student learning and address underlying issues that may be affecting students’ learning and conduct in their degree. 

Step 1: Identification of a Problematic Piece of Work
Generally, if a tutor or lecturer identifies a problematic piece of work that you have submitted for assessment, they will
· Contact you for a meeting or discussion
· Explain what is problematic and give a grade of zero
· (Usually) allow a re-submission
· Provide you with a sheet summarising the evidence for the problems
They will log the incident with the departmental office.

Step 2: A Second Incident
When a lecturer identifies a problem with your work, they will check the department log. If there is a previous incident, they then follow a different procedure. 
They notify the Year Coordinator or Head of Department, who joins them in meeting with the student as in Step 1.
The focus of this meeting is generating a plan with the student for addressing the issues underlying the breach of Academic Integrity.
Typically, this will involve referral to relevant supports within the university.
Typically, resubmission of work is allowed if the student follows the agreed process above

Step 3: Further Incidents
If there are further incidents, the department will consider forwarding a complaint to the university disciplinary process. 
Particularly serious cases may be referred without the earlier steps. 
